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Date: 09 November 2022 
Our ref:  409797 
Your ref: 22/1442/FUL 
  

 
Richmond upon Thames London Borough Council 
 
BY EMAIL ONLY 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 Hornbeam House 
 Crewe Business Park 
 Electra Way 
 Crewe 
 Cheshire 
 CW1 6GJ 

 
 T 0300 060 3900 

  

 
 
Dear Sir or Madam 
 
Planning consultation: Demolition of existing buildings on-site and change of use of land 
within Ham Close, the Woodville Day Centre and St Richards Church of England Primary 
School and the existing recycling and parking area to the east of Ham Village Green for a 
phased mixed-use redevelopment 
Location: Ham Close, Ham Village Green, Car Park To East Of Ham Village Green, And Part 
Of Woodville Day Centre Site And St Richards Church Of England Primary School Site, Ham 
 
Thank you for your consultation on the above dated 05 November 2022 which was received by 
Natural England on 05 November 2022 
 
Natural England is a non-departmental public body. Our statutory purpose is to ensure that the 
natural environment is conserved, enhanced, and managed for the benefit of present and future 
generations, thereby contributing to sustainable development.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sites of Special Scientific Interest Impact Risk Zones 
The Town and Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015 
requires local planning authorities to consult Natural England on “Development in or likely to affect a 
Site of Special Scientific Interest” (Schedule 4, w). Our SSSI Impact Risk Zones are a GIS dataset 
designed to be used during the planning application validation process to help local planning 
authorities decide when to consult Natural England on developments likely to affect a SSSI. The 
dataset and user guidance can be accessed from the data.gov.uk website 
 
Further general advice on the consideration of protected species and other natural environment 
issues is provided at Annex A. 
 
We would be happy to comment further should the need arise but if in the meantime you have any 
queries please do not hesitate to contact us.  

SUMMARY OF NATURAL ENGLAND’S ADVICE 
 
NO OBJECTION 
 
Based on the plans submitted, Natural England considers that the proposed development will not 
have significant adverse impacts on statutorily protected nature conservation sites or landscapes. 
 
Natural England’s generic advice on other natural environment issues is set out at Annex A. 
 

https://naturalengland-defra.opendata.arcgis.com/datasets/sssi-impact-risk-zones-england?geometry=-32.18%2C48.014%2C27.849%2C57.298
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For any queries regarding this letter, for new consultations, or to provide further information on this 
consultation please send your correspondences to consultations@naturalengland.org.uk. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Corben Hastings 
Consultations Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


